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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 7th January 2014 at 
Seomar Cruinneachaidh, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus





Archie Maccalman




Roddy Murray





Flora Maclean




Claire Hannah
IN ATTENDANCE:
Una Macleod, David Ashford, Roger Cottis
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Pauline Lyle 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Margaret Colpus, seconded by Archie Maccalman and approved unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING

Rob Ware said that the Police have indicated they will attend tonight and they now have the schedule of meetings. Rob said that he had written to HC re the Polling Station Review and Flora will speak with Lady Noble. Rob will photograph the roads issues raised last month. SELF have now discussed the Dalavil MBA project with Highland Council.
3. SCOTTISH WATER UPDATE
Roddy Murray noted that the number of tankers had increased over the past 8 weeks. A letter has now been drafted for discussion to send to the Chief Executive outlining our on-going issues. Joanna Peebles has said that the problem is with the Treatment Works and not the loch. As this is a technical issue she suggests we speak to the Engineering group. Roddy outlined the frustration of the last year. A new GAC unit was delivered in August but does not seem to have worked, and there have been 8 tankers at least a day. Roddy suggested that we consult the Ombudsman Service but to wait until we had heard from the CEO. Flora Maclean was very concerned with the costs involved. The Police said that there had been no issues with SW transport due to the weather etc. 
4. POLICE SCOTLAND
Roddy Murray welcomed Brian Chalmers and Ali Mackenzie of PS to the meeting and had a number of questions for the authority. The first was about the reduction of hours of Police cover and Constable Chalmers confirmed this but was not aware of any proposals to change the current arrangements at the Kyle station. Kyle is generally open for public access 9-5 although police are there most times. The officers confirmed that all emergencies should be 999 or non-urgent should be 101 who will put the caller through to a local officer. Rob asked for an update on the recent spate of rural crimes and about crime trends in Sleat generally. There has been an arrest and sentence for the rural crimes and it is believed that the offender was from Kyle. Residents are still encouraged to minimise any possible opportunity for theft.  Two incidents of vandalism have occurred in Ardvasar but the officers said that there are no trends for Sleat. Speed checks have been deployed at the Primary School from time to time. Roddy asked the officers about an option for a surgery in Sleat and there was a brief discussion about the merits of such a facility. Then officers felt that attendance at CC meetings was preferable than a surgery which will likely be to be poorly attended. Roger Cottis asked if there had been any wildlife crime in Skye and the police gave details of an otter holt disturbance and bat roosts in the north. PC Ed Fraser has specific wildlife crime training based in Portree. Una asked if there is more presence in the summer in Sleat rather than the winter. This was confirmed due to the increase in summer population. Sleat will nearly always have marked cars for speed control. The camera speed van location is published online via PS. If the community felt the need for any speed control systems then this should, in the first instance, be raised with the Council and MSP’s. The area covered by the Skye and Lochalsh group extends to Cluanie Dam, Achnasheen and Torridon, although most activity is on the island and west Lochalsh.
The officers raised an issue that had been reported by the FEI estate of trees being felled for firewood in Ord and Tarskavaig, particularly Ord, reminding that the trees are owned by the Estate. It was reported that mature trees had been felled and the Estate would put up a notice so as to clarify the position. Roddy asked if this had involved trees on croft land and the officers suggested that the matter be discussed locally with them before trees were taken out. We will write to the Estate for a Code of Practice.
Roddy thanked the officers for their time and looked forward to a regular attendance.

5. PLANNING ISSUES and ROADS
Rob said that there has been no further planning applications but the application at Burnside was approved. He will collate photos of the roads items that have been raised and send these to the TECS teams. Rob suggested that we approach the Council to consider the use of signs at each end of the Ord Ostaig road suggesting drivers to pull over to allow overtaking. Claire Hannah raised the issue of the three development plots at Camuscross of which a listed wall has been removed. This may have implications for drainage, 3 houses are planned.  Claire also mentioned about tidying up the Kilmore cemetery which Rob will speak to Sandy MacVarish over it. Rob will also chase up the cemetery signage at the same time.
6. COMMUNITY COUNCIL RECRUITMENT
Roddy confirmed that a vacancy for an additional Community Councillor is now available and teher was a short debate about a recruitment drive. Claire will add an item to the Sleat newsletter but it was felt that advertising in the FP was not worth the money and that word of mouth or a ‘tap on the shoulder’ might prove more effective in gaining a new person.
7. TOPICS FOR DISCUSSION AT WARD MEETING 20TH JAN
The Councillors collated topics for discussion at the meeting with the Ward Manager and Councillors next week and these included the clearing of the cemetery, tidying up of grass verges, path between the school to Armadale, NHS issues, roads, public transport, care home provision, thanks for community services, location of Ward Forum and meetings, the serious on-going flooding on the A851 between Teangue and Armadale due to poor drainage. Other items can be sent to Rob prior to that meeting, 1030 at SCT Office on Monday 20th January. Roddy suggested that we should email people locally and ask if there are any issues. We will ask Duncan MacInnes to put out a shout.
8. CORRESPONDENCE

Rob had had an email from Liz Dobson who is the Sleat/Broadford NHS Practice Manager regarding the merger of systems. Liz would like to update the CC with what they are trying to achieve and she has been invited to come on 4th Feb. Rob outlined the plans to make part of Lochs Slapin and Eishort as shellfish protected areas. This will be good for Peter Macaskill’s Loch Eishort Mussels and may have an effect on the fish farm applications.
9. AOCB

Claire raised the issue of the Community Empowerment Bill and giving access to Scottish communities to acquire land or buildings that are in public ownership. Claire referred to this as ‘asset transfers’. The government is also looking at the Land Reform Act and changes that could be made. Claire also asked that we look at SNH’s designations of areas of wild land which they currently have a consultation going on.
10. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION

None
The meeting closed at 2050
Next Meeting is at Talla Duisdale on Tuesday 4th February at 1930
